
Congregational Issues Commission 
Report to Presbytery 

March 13, 2018 

The Congregational Issues Commission met on November 14, 2017 by 
teleconference. Commission members in attendance were Kathy Riley, 
moderator; Janice Stamper, Scott Cervas and Bill Turner. Philip Lotspeich also 
attended. 

The Congregational Issues Commission voted unanimously to recommend that 
the Coordinating Commission of the Presbytery of Transylvania form 
an Administrative Commission to counsel, advise and take actions as requested 
by the session of First Presbyterian Church, Pikeville. The Administrative 
Commission also would be empowered to take actions on behalf of the session 
of First Presbyterian Church, Pikeville if this is necessary in the judgment of the 
Administrative Commission. This would take place if, after meeting with the 
session, the Administrative Commission determines that the session is 
unwilling/unable to take the actions deemed necessary by the Administrative 
Commission.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Riley 
Moderator 
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